
 

MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE WILDWOOD 
COMMISSIONERS IN THE COUNTY OF CAPE MAY, NEW JERSEY 

Wednesday, May 6, 2020 
Commissioners Meeting Room 

Time: 5:00 p.m. 
MEETING CALLED: 
Meeting called to order by the Mayor. 
NOTE: This meeting was conducted under the restrictions of the COVID-19 virus, as dictated by the Governor’s 
Office.  The meeting room was not open to the public, but members of the public were invited to participate by 
utilizing the internet application ZOOM. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
Mayor leads in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

ROLL CALL 
City Clerk called the roll and the following Commissioners answered to their names: 
  Fitzsimons – here, Mikulski – here, Byron – here 

OTHERS ATTENDING 
Carl Groon, Administrator 
Louis Delollis, City Solicitor 
Christopher H. Wood, City Clerk 
Karen M. Gallagher, Deputy City Clerk 

OPEN PUBLIC MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT 
As per N.J.S.A. 10:4-12, Mayor read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.  

The City Clerk announced an additional resolution to be added as resolution G – “Updating COVID restrictions 
as to Beach and Boardwalk access and restrictions on Short-term and transient rentals”.  Advised after 
conferring with the City Solicitor, as well as the administrator they believe the matter is of health, safety and 
welfare, so this resolution will be added to the agenda. 

EARLY PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS, 

John Donio, WBID: Mr. Donio asked if short term rentals will be able to resume on May 26th?  Mayor Byron 
responded yes, but there will be no short term rental prior to May 26th.   

Karen Burk: Ms. Burk stated she hear the Governor extend the Order until June 26th.  Mayor Byron advised he 
has not been made aware of any changes, he has not spoken to the Governor or the State, and stated the date has 
not change. 

Vincent, Spencer Ave., Wildwood:  Vincent spoke on the Roar to the Shore Weekend and advised he is not in 
favor of this event, it is not a safe environment and non-family friendly event. 

John Donio, WBID:  Mr. Doino stated on record that WBID and WSID do not support Roar to the Shore 
Event. 

RESOLUTIONS  
City Clerk read the resolutions listed on the agenda. 

190-5-20 Authorizing extending grace period for May Tax Payment. 
191-5-20 Authorizing advertisement for RFQP for On-site Inspections for Plumbing, electrical and Fire 

Protection. 
192-5-20 Denying Roar to Shore Permit 
193-5-20 Designating intersections to turn on traffic lights May 1, 2020 (various) 
194-5-20 Updating COVID restrictions as to beach and Boardwalk access and restrictions on short-term 

and transient rentals 

MOTION:  Fitzsimons SECOND:  Mikulski 
ROLL CALL:  Fitzsimons – Yes, Mikulski – Yes, Byron – Yes 



 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  During Special Board of Commissioners Meeting.  Remarks will to five (5) minutes  
per person.  The City Clerk will be keeper of time and advise speaker when time has expired.  Each member of  
the public will be permitted to speak only once per meeting.  Criticism of public employees will be directed to  
the Human Resources Department during work hours only. 

NOTE:   There were 37 people in attendance via the internet application ZOOM. 

NONE. 

ADJOURNED:  There being no further business to be discussed, this meeting was adjourned at 5:13 p.m.  
Remarks as typed highlighted not verbatim as to subject matter.   

MOTION:   Fitzsimons  SECONDED:  Mikulski 
ROLL CALL:  Fitzsimons – Yes, Mikulski – Yes, Byron – Yes.          
  

     __________________________________________ 
    KRISTA FITZSIMONS, COMMISSIONER 

             
    __________________________________________ 
    STEVE MIKULSKI, COMMISSIONER 

    __________________________________________ 
    PETER BYRON, MAYOR 

    ATTEST:__________________________________ 
         CHRISTOPHER H. WOOD, CLERK 

    DATE MINUTES APPROVED: May 13, 2020 
                       CHRISTOPHER H. WOOD, CLERK 
  


